News from your District Councillor & County Councillor Alastair Adams
Petrus edition - February 2017
Dear Residents, 

What happened to the snow? Whilst I am writing this, we have a sprinkling of snow but nothing like what was forecast. When we first moved into Pebworth, I remember the thick snow we seemed to have fairly regularly every winter. We would go up to Broadway Tower with hordes of children and plenty of sledges and have a winter wonderland of fun! (Well I may have spoken too early, and whilst you are reading this there may be snow, but somehow I doubt it!)

Remember, the Pebworth Rural Cinema is officially launched on Friday 24th February and the film will be Eddy the Eagle. 
A brilliant film about a local character, and his determination against all the odds to get to the Olympics. 
Put the following dates in your diary for the Pebworth Rural Cinema:

Friday 24th February;    Friday 31st March;   Friday 28th April  = Pebworth Rural Cinema Night
The showings will be in the village hall, and doors open at 7pm with food and drinks available. The tickets will normally cost £5 per person, so make sure you bring your friends and buy the popcorn! More details on the Rural Cinema will be published on the village website soon www.pebworth.org. 

The Rural Cinema is run by a committee  – Oz & Sue Jordan, Colin Davenport, Caroline Warren & Dawn Adams. If you want to join the committee and help choose the films, then please contact one of the above.
Here is the other local news:-
Chapel Rd Exception Site – 14 houses
The Planning Committee on 15th December decided to defer a decision, and the application was heard again on 12th January. After much deliberation, and some excellent speeches from local people, the site was refused by the planning committee for the following reasons:-

This application be refused for the following reasons:-

1. The proposal is a rural exceptions site affordable housing scheme beyond

the Pebworth development boundary. One of the key requirements for

granting permission is that there is a proven and as yet unmet local

affordable housing need. Having regard to extant planning permissions for

housing (including affordable housing) in Pebworth Parish and adjoining

parishes and data on housing need, there is no proven and as yet unmet

local need for the proposed affordable housing. Furthermore, whilst noting

the applicant’s willingness to enter into an agreement, there are no secure

arrangements in place to ensure the housing will remain affordable and

available to meet the continuing needs of local people. The proposal is

contrary to Policies SWDP2 and SWDP16 part A of the South

Worcestershire Development Plan, as well as guidance contained in the

National Planning Policy Framework.
2. The proposed development would represent an over-development of the

site (of about 40 dwellings per hectare) when compared against the

appropriate average net density figure for villages set out under part E of

policy SWDP13 of the South Worcestershire Development Plan. The

amount of development proposed is inappropriate in this location since

Pebworth has only a limited range of community facilities and services

required for day-to-day living and lacks adequate public transport links to

be able to easily reach other settlements containing a wider range of

facilities and services. The proposal would be of a scale and of a density

that is not commensurate with the available infrastructure and is therefore

contrary to Policies SWDP2 Part F and SWDP13 of the South

Worcestershire Development Plan, as well as guidance contained in the

National Planning Policy Framework. 

There are many social houses being built in the area, all with a local connection clause, which means that anyone in need of social housing that lives or works in Pebworth or has a close relative living in Pebworth is highly likely to be able to obtain a social house as there is a lot of supply at the moment. In 2016 over 36 new social houses were built and let in Honeybourne, but only 19 of the houses were given to people with a local connection as not enough people applied. If you want a social house and believe you meet the criteria, then please register on Homechoice Plus - http://www.wychavon.gov.uk/home-choice-plus   
Then every week, you can apply for houses being advertised on the site. You can apply not just for houses in Wychavon, but also in the neighbouring parishes of Long Marston and Mickleton, Honeybourne, North Littleton, etc. The local connection means you can apply for new social houses in the neighbouring parishes controlled by Stratford upon Avon District, and Cotswold District Council and have a high chance of obtaining one.

Highway issues:-

1. 30mph Speed limit requested to be extended to include the entrance to Mill Field –  Highways have stated that the speed limit can not be extended as the section of the road does not comply with the criteria, however they are looking at putting up some signs to warn motorists to slow down.
2. Front Street will be repaired and re-surfaced in March 2017, and Highways have confirmed that they will use real blue lias stone kerbs to replace existing perished blue lias stone kerbs. They are specially ordering these as it is not normally done but after a request from the Pebworth in Bloom committee, and a little persuasion at a high level, has produce this excellent result.
3. Pavement along Dorsington Road  by the junction is being repaired.
4.  White Entrance Gates at the entrances to Middlesex can be installed.
As always, if you have any issues on any Highways matters, please report it on the WCC website http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/homepage/98/report_it  Also remember a photo of the Highways problem is as good as “a thousand words” so always take a photo where possible. 

Divisional Funds. 

1. Honeybees WI have put in a request for some new tables - awaiting more info

2. Cleeve Prior Heritage have applied for a partial grant for a new toilet block – grant paid
3. South Littleton Scout Hut – grant paid
4. Freedom Disco Badsey for people with learning disabilities – mini bus – grant paid
5. Bretforton Cricket Club has applied for a grant – grant paid

Your District & County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277
